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November 2, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

King County has a long history of providing high quality public defense services. The quality of the King County public defense system has been recognized both statewide and nationally. Among the features that contribute to the quality of public defense services have been the standards incorporated into the contracting process, including adequate support staff such as investigators, paralegals and social workers; attorney qualification requirements; salary parity for defense counsel with the prosecuting attorneys, funding administrative overhead costs for operating public defense contractors; caseload limits and adherence to performance guidelines.
King County Code, Section 2.60, directs the King County Office of Public Defense (OPD) to provide primary public defense services through contracts with non-profit public defender agencies. In 2005, the King County Council passed Motion 12160, which established a Public Defense Payment Model, first implemented in budget and contract year 2006.
The Public Defense Payment Model serves as the analytical framework for calculating costs to provide indigent defense services in order to guide preparation of the proposed annual appropriation for public defense services and to structure contracts for public defense services. The Public Defense Payment Model created a uniform and transparent cost structure across all public defense contracts. It contained numerous features and standards that serve to protect public defense clients, and promote fairness for the attorneys and staff providing public defense services.

Motion 12160 specified that the Public Defense Payment Model is to be updated and revised every three years, as needed, to account for changes to business practices and needs. The Public Defense Payment Model was revised in 2009 by Motion 13004.

Revisions were necessary for the 2012 budget year to account for business changes. Those revisions have been incorporated into the King County Executive’s Proposed 2012 Budget. The total change, including proposed efficiencies, from the 2011 Adopted Budget for OPD attributable to incorporating these Public Defense Payment Model changes, is an increase of $1,131,167.

The revisions are reflected in the amendments to the Model, as contained in Attachment A, Public Defense Payment Model for General Fund Expenses for Indigent Public Defense Services in King County, to the motion transmitted to effectuate these revisions.

King County public defense contracts have incorporated prior revisions to the Public Defense Payment Model and will need to incorporate further previsions in 2012 to reflect proposed budget changes.

If you have any questions, or need additional information, please feel free to contact Jackie MacLean, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-263-9100.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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